
February	10,	2021

Valley	Fliers	February	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:35

Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Walter,	Vader


Approval	of	January	Meeting	Minutes		 

john	moved	to	approve	as	amended.	Florin	seconded.		Motion	carried	unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.		The	month	was	a	little	thin,	but	was	better	than	January	of	2020.		Alan	didn’t	record	depre-
ciation	yet	for	the	month.		88L’s	annual,	strobes,	and	other	repairs	were	a	little	high.		63S’s	maintenance	included	
the	remainder	of	the	skin	repair	which	came	in	exactly	at	the	expected	costs.		We	expect	February	to	also	be	a	
high	maintenance	cost	month.		Alan	asked	which	airplane	has	nose	wheel	work	coming	up?		Florin	says	it	is	117	
and	it	shouldn’t	be	a	full	rebuild.		Alan	reported	our	engine	won’t	be	finished	until	the	first	week	of	March.		We	
don’t	yet	have	an	ETA	on	the	propeller.		Flying	is	down	overall,	but	the	weather	has	been	a	challenge.		


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

See	Florin’s	handouts.

9MA	Jon	predicts	it	will	not	be	ready	until	near	the	end	of	the	month.

88L	Alan	asked	whether	we	can	order	the	parts	to	prepare	for	the	work	to	be	done	when	we	change	the	engine?		
Florin	says	he	already	spoke	to	Jon	about	that	and	he	may	have	already	started	ordering.

117	has	annual	due	April	1.		It	may	be	a	good	idea	to	do	it	sooner.

63S	The	transponder	had	to	be	tweaked.		The	folks	who	did	it	over	at	TIW	did	it	for	a	reasonable	cost.		A	couple	of	
ADs	were	released	for	our	plane,	but	only	the	one	we	anticipated	when	we	cut	holes	in	the	wing	some	time	back	
was	relevant.

Simulator	John	is	working	on	the	power	supply.

Tug	Our	tug	has	stopped	functioning.		It	isn’t	clear	how	hard	it	would	be	to	fix	it.		Alan	notes	new	tugs	are	a	cou-
ple	of	thousand	dollars.		Scott	noted	Delta	Motors	might	evaluate	rebuilding	the	motor.		Scott	will	contact	Delta	to	
see	if	they	would	be	willing	to	take	a	look	at	it.

Florin	asked	whether	we	want	to	restart	airplane	washing?		The	consensus	is	yes.		Florin	noted	he	needs	help	
scheduling	the	washes.		Shawn	offered	to	help	with	the	scheduling.		Florin	will	send	the	washer’s	contact	info	to	
Alan	and	Alan	will	negotiate	rates	with	them.


Safety	Officer

We	need	to	be	careful	that	we	pay	attention	to	our	dates	and	hours.		We	don’t	want	to	fly	past	ADs.	


Old	Business

Annual	Meeting	All	the	presentations	will	need	to	be	in	PowerPoint	because	the	meeting	will	be	virtual.		Florin	
will	provide	a	list	of	all	the	squawks	from	the	last	year.		Several	folks	noted	that	will	help	the	members	under-
stand	why	we	needed	to	raise	rates.		We	will	need	members	to	log	in	to	the	zoom	meeting	in	order	to	be	eligible	
for	the	drawings.		

	

New	Business

88L	JPI		Florin	asserts	a	JPI	would	have	helped	us	discover	its	recent	valve	issue	more	rapidly.		The	board	briefly	
discussed	the	possibility	of	purchasing	one	for	88L,	but	generally	felt	the	club	is	pretty	stretched	at	this	time.


Free	flight	hour	won	by:		No	flight	hour	won,	even	by	Ed	Bryce,	as	the	meeting	was	limited	to	board	members	
due	to	COVID-19	precautions.

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:45

Next	Meeting:	The	next	meeting	is	the	annual	meeting.		It	will	be	held	Thursday,	March	18th	via	Zoom	and	will	
begin	at	6:30	pm.












